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A strong workforce of world-class scientists, engineers, and educators with competencies in interdisciplinary nanoscience and nanotechnology is crucial for the U.S. to remain a competitive leader in the field. To address this need, the Northwestern University Nanoscale Science and Engineering Center (NU-NSEC) has provided unique interdisciplinary hands-on research opportunities in nanoscience and nanotechnology each summer since 2002.
[image: image1.emf]During the nine-week summer program, participants work full-time on individual research projects under the guidance of a graduate student or postdoctoral associate mentor and a faculty advisor. The program is enhanced with professional development training including: public speaking and technical writing, seminars by well-known scientists and engineers, workshops on getting into graduate school and the graduate school experience, and a field trip to Argonne National Laboratory’s Advance Photon Source. The program culminates with a closing symposium where all participants present their research to faculty, mentors, and cohorts. Participants also submit their final papers for potential publication in peer-reviewed journals including Nanoscape: The Journal of Undergraduate Research in Nanotechnology, which is published each year by the NU-NSEC. 
Since program inception, 136 undergraduate students from colleges and universities around the country have participated in this program. The program has also been very successful in attracting students from demographics that are traditionally underrepresented in the science in engineering. To date, 46% of participants have been women, and 46% have been underrepresented racial and ethnic minorities. Participants also represent a wide range of educational institutions, with 34% students from smaller colleges where research opportunities are limited or not available. 
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Zackaria Albalushi, from Pennsylvania State University participated in the 2009 NU-NSEC Research Experience for Undergraduates program and is pictured above scoring silicon wafers for nanowire fabrication.
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